July 20th, 2000

Council Meeting


Silver Lake City Council

Regular Meeting

July 20th, 2000

Minutes

Mayor Roxanne Yurek opened the regular meeting of the Silver Lake city council at 6:07 p.m.

Present: Kieser, Marschel, Rannow, Wawrzyniak

Absent: Rannow

City Staff Present: David Peck; City Administrator, Casey Stotts; patrolman, Lisa Blazinski; Liquor Store Operations Director, Dale Kosek, Public Works Supervisor.

Also Present: John Wingard; SEHRCM, David Broll; First Class Builders, Larry Johannas; Water Tower Paint and Repair, and Tim Grenke.

Consent Agenda:


1.   Claims to be Paid- To date of July 20th 


$     
45,575.68

2.   Claims Paid in June 2000

       



64,920.26

      

3. Payroll –June (3)  






41,147.69         

       

4. Liquor Store Reports

5. Approve minutes from the  May 15th,  2000  regular meeting 

6.   Building  Permits  


 

             $ 
8,000.00



General Business:

John Wingard  explained the results from a study of the water main pressure leading to the proposed Silver Edge Estates.  The engineer's calculations show that pressures may not be adequate.  Further research is needed as a hydrant from which a sample was taken may be partially obstructed.  The motion was made by Wawrzyniak and seconded by Marschel to approve advertisement for bids for the Silver Edge Estates project with the bid award subject to final annexation.  Unanimous.

David Broll reviewed changes as recommended by his attorney concerning desired changes to be made to the draft of the developer's agreement as prepared by city attorney Kerry Olson.  The motion was made by Wawrzyniak and seconded by Kieser to approve a special meeting to finalize the developer's agreement on August 9th, 6:30 p.m. at the lower level of the auditorium.  Unanimous.  The finance committee and the administrator will meet with Theis, Broll and the city attorney before the meeting

Tim Grenke requested clarification on promotion practices and was assured that any person expressing interest in the position of operations director was considered.  Other questions were discussed concerning observed changes in operations due to the adjustments made in the management system of the liquor store after Chap's resignation.

Department Business:

A. Liquor Report  (Lisa Blazinski)

1. The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Wawrzyniak to approve the review 

 for Tim Grenke as presented.  Unanimous

2. Blazinski explained the reasons for the loss for June as shown in the monthly budget report. June included three pay periods and a need for stocking summer inventory for resale.

3. Discussion was held on the need to have the security system updated for codes.       


B. Police Report   (Casey Stotts)

1. Monthly activity reports were handed out.

2. A discussion was held concerning police involvement in collection of dishonored checks for local business.   A system will be developed in which the business is to make initial contact according to a form provided by the city attorney and then follow up by the police if presentation of this form does not generate payment.

3. Zero tolerance for underage drinking will be enforced at Pola-Czesky days.  Hutchinson Fire will be providing the trailer for police use again this year.

C. Public Works Report:

      1.
Larry Johannas explained the terms of the contract proposed for renewal between the city and Water Tower Paint and Repair Company as has been in place for approximately 25 years.  The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Wawrzyniak to approve renewal of the contract.  Unanimous.

D. Administrators Report

1. The motion was made by Wawrzyniak and seconded by Kieser to approve the administrator's annual reviews as presented by all council members. Unanimous

2.
The motion was made by Marschel and seconded by Kieser to approve Resolution #05-2000, "A Resolution to approve the benefits for the Silver Lake Firemen's Relief Association" .  Unanimous.

3
Dates for filing affidavits of candidacy are August  29th  through September 12th.   Terms expiring are that of Mayor Yurek and Council Members Wawrzyniak and Rannow. 
4. The motion was made by Marschel and seconded by Kieser to approve of an Ordinance #48,  "An ordinance to require permanent foundations on all structures over 120 square feet".  Unanimous.
The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Marschel to adjourn until the specially scheduled meeting to be held August 9th, and the next regularly scheduled meeting to be held August 17th, 2000.  Unanimous.

__________________________

    Roxanne Yurek/Mayor

ATTEST:______________________________
       
        David Peck/Clerk-Administrator





SEAL:







